
 
 

 National Office  
44 Bowen Street  
Private Bag 6995  
Wellington 6141  

New Zealand  
www.nzta.govt.nz  

7 June 2024  
 
Adam Moller | Principal Transportation Engineer 
Road Safety Engineering |Service Delivery 
Auckland Transport 
 
adam.moller@at.govt.nz 
 
 
 
Dear Adam 
 
Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limits 2022―Director approval to set speed limits 
 

Thank you for requesting, in accordance with the Alternative Method process provided for under Clause 
2.6 of the Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limits 2022, Director of Land Transport approval for 
speed limit changes as follows:  
 
Table 1: Approved speed limit changes 
 

Description Current speed 
(km/h) 

Proposed speed 
(km/h) 

1. Blackbridge Road, between Dairy Flat Highway 
and 240m west of Dairy Flat Highway 

80 60 

2. Dairy Flat Highway, between 500m north of 
Landfill Access Rd and 215m north of Landfill 
Access Rd 

80 60 

3. Dairy Flat Highway, between 215m north of 
Landfill Access Rd and 355m south of Landfill 
Access Rd 

80 (permanent) 
60 (school 
variable) 

60 (permanent) 
30 (school 
variable) 

4. Dairy Flat Highway, between 355m south of 
Landfill Access Rd and 220m south of 
Blackbridge Rd 

80 60 

5. Postman Road, between Dairy Flat Highway and 
260m east of Dairy Flat Highway 

80 60 

6. Richards Road, between Dairy Flat Highway and 
50m west of Dairy Flat Highway 

60 (variable) 60 

7. Landfill Access Road, between Dairy Flat 
Highway and 85m  west of Dairy Flat Highway 

80 (permanent) 
60 (school 
variable) 

60 (permanent) 
30 (school 
variable) 

 

I am satisfied, in line with clause 2.6(4), good reason exists for the proposed speed limits. I therefore 
approve these proposals. 
 
I also approve the speed limit correction sought for Landfill Access Road, under clause 12.11, addressing 
a legacy issue associated with it formally being under the control of Rodney District Council. Once the 
corresponding speed limit record is uploaded to the National Speed Limit Register, the 50 km/h speed limit 
signposted will be legal and enforceable.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Karina Morrow (Manager Regulatory 
Technical, Te Rōpū Waeture - Regulatory) (karina.morrow@nzta.govt.nz).  
  
Yours sincerely   
 

 
 
Brent Alderton 
Director of Land Transport 


